

## Corporate Services Legal Services

December 1, 2011

## By mail and e-mail to Boardsec@ontarioenergyboard.ca

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli:

Subject: Langley Utilities Contracting Ltd.

Ontario Energy Board File Nos.: EB-2011-0361/EB-2011-0376

I am counsel for the City of Brampton.

The City will not participate in the hearing on the threshold questions raised by the Langley Utilities Application. We would appreciate receiving future Board Notices, Orders and Decisions in order to monitor this matter. The City may wish to participate in a hearing of the merits following a determination of the threshold questions identified in Procedural Order No. 1. Any future correspondence may be sent to my attention using the contact information below.

Sincerely,

Matthew Rea

Legal Counsel

Corporate Services Department Litigation and Administrative Law

Tel: 905-874-2626 Fax: 905-874-2699

MRea

Email: matthew.rea@brampton.ca

Copy: Colin Grant, City Solicitor, City of Brampton (by email)

Susan Evans, Street Lighting Supervisor, City of Brampton (by email)

All Parties (by email)